
January 25, 2010

Mr. Art Buchanan
Mr. Patrick Kapust
Occupational Safety and Health Administration
U.S. Department of Labor
200 Constitution Avenue, NW
Washington DC 20210

Via Fax: 202-693-1628

Gentlemen:

We very much appreciate the opportunity to meet with you, and Mr. Williamson, Mr. El-
Zoghbi, and Ms. Halfotis, on September 22, to discuss our September 15 letter to
Richard Fairfax, requesting an interpretation that employers complying with NFPA 33
will be considered in effective compliance with the applicable provisions of 29 CFR
1910.107.

Following our meeting, we were made aware of the July 14, 2009 memo from Mr.
Fairfax to John Hermanson (subject: Spray Finishing Operations Citation Guidance), a
copy of which is attached.

We believe the July 14 memo effectively addresses our request for an interpretation
regarding NFPA 33 and 1910.107. Our summary of the key parts of Mr. Fairfax's July 14
memo is as follows:

• 1910.94 requires "spray booths" or "spray rooms" for spray application.
However, if the applicable PELs are not exceeded, then violation of this
requirement would be de minimis.

• 1910.107 requires all spray operations to be conducted in "spray areas" in which
a) sufficient ventilation is provided to prevent flammable concentrations in
excess of 25% of the LFL, and b) combustible residues are cleaned daily.

• 1910.107(m) requires organic peroxide and dual component coatings to be spray
applied only in approved sprinklered spray booths. But OSHA finds that the
relevant provisions of NFPA 33 are "as effective as" the requirements of
1910.107(m), and lack of compliance with 1910.107(m) would be a de minimis
condition for employers fully complying with the NFPA standard.

• 1910.107(c)(6) requires explosion proof electrical equipment in spray areas. To
issue a citation for violation of this requirement, the OSHA officer must a) use a
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combustible gas detector (or the formula provided in (c)(6)(ii)) and show that
the concentration of flammable vapor exceeds 25% of the LFL, or b) using the
MSDS or other source, determine both that a spray residue is combustible and is
allowed to accumulate for longer than one-day's production.

This guidance will be very helpful to composite industry employers and OSHA
inspectors, when determining the compliance status of employers complying with the
applicable provisions of NFPA 33. Should our members find that local OSHA officials
require additional support for the de mininis policy, we will contact you again at that
time.

We ask that OSHA post Mr. Fairfax's July 14 memo on the agency's website. It would
also be helpful for the memo to be referenced in communications to OSHA field offices
and state plan offices, and in compliance manuals and other commonly used references.
ACMA and NMMA will place the memo on our websites and inform our members of it.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter.

Sincerely,

John McKnight
National Marine Manufacturers Association
444 N. Capitol Street
Washington DC 20001

John Schweitzer
American Composites Manufacturers Association
1010 N. Glebe Road
Arlington VA 22201

cc: Mr. Williamson, Mr. El-Zoghbi, Mr. Chibbaro - OSHA
Robert Benedetti - NFPA
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